
 

Homecall Computer  
Services.  

We provide a friendly, high quality  
affordable computer repair and 
 maintenance service - in the  

comfort of your own home.  If you  
prefer, or if the we cannot repair the 

unit at your premises, then, at no extra 
charge we are happy to  

complete the repair in our workshop 
 

 computer services for both   
beginner & professional 

 Computer maintenance / Anti 
virus 

 Computer repairs 

 Computer system builds/
upgrades 

 Data recovery   
Established client base in Cadney, 

Howsham & surrounding areas. 
Call: 01673 818624 / 07742 827285 

www.hccs-online.co.uk 
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GRAND CEILIDH 
With  

Major Kelly’s Band 

Sat. 4th March 
7.30pm for 8pm start 

Howsham Village Hall 

Tickets £10 
Includes Pulled Pork Supper 

Call 01652 678768 to book 

tickets.  
Organised by the Clark Family. Stephen and 
Sarah Clark are taking part in a Charity Wing 
Walk in June for Lindsey Lodge Hospice 

and all profits from the evening will go towards 
their fundraising target.  

MORE INFORMATION INSIDE 

Save the dates… 
 

Here are some of the 
dates you might like to 
save for events already 

booked in this year.  
 

Sat. 22nd April 
Sunflower seed sowing 

session 
 

Sunday 30th April 
Church Service at  

Howsham Village Hall 
 

Monday 1st May 
Howsham’s May Day  

Duck Race 
 

15th & 16th July 
10th Anniversary of  

Howsham Park  
Celebrations 

 
25th to 27th August 
Family Camp Out at  

Howsham Village Hall 
and Park 

Some of March’s meetings 
 
Cadney cum Howsham Parish Council meet 
on Wednesday 15th March, from 7pm at  
Howsham Village Hall.  
 
Howsham Village Hall and Park committees 
meetings are on Monday 20th March, from 7pm 
at Howsham Village Hall. A week later than usu-
al.  



Brian Brooks, Parish Clerk writes: 
Call box, 01652 678301                    
Main Street, Howsham 

A notice dated 04/10/16, which was 
placed in the above call box, has only 
just come to the notice of the Parish 
Council and following the instructions on 
the notice to contact the Local Planning 
authority, in this case North Lincolnshire 
Council, I am informed that they have no 
knowledge and do not appear to have 
been notified as per BT requirements. As 
well as letting the public know, BT must 
tell certain organisations about their 
plans to remove the call box.  

Last year BT liaised with West Lindsey 
DC to carry out a consultation with     
Parish Councils notifying of the current 
usage and proposed plans to remove. 
However, it would appear the same  pro-
cess has not been carried out in North 
Lincolnshire. - It would be         interest-
ing to know why! 

Based on interest received I have      
provisionally registered an interest in 
‘adopting’ the call box which can be   
formally ratified at the next PCM.  

So ideas please on what purpose this 
could be utilised as a community asset! 

Other items for ‘decisions’ to be         
considered at the next PCM to be held 
on Wednesday 15th March in Howsham 
Village Hall at 7pm.  

 War memorial - Site - Detailed 
design 

 Village Tree(s) - Site(s) - type 

Cadney cum Howsham Parish Council  

 Pond Maintenance - Full         
specification of what/how to be  
carried out 

 Best Kept Village Competition 

If you would like to have your say on 
Howsham Call Box, Howsham Pond, a 
war memorial or anything else to be    
included in the ‘decisions’ at the parish 
council meeting, members of the public 
are invited to attend.  

To contact the Parish Clerk call  07932 
330552 or email: 
cadneycumhowshampc@btinternet.com.  

Deb Hall brought the phone box and it’s  
possible removal to the parish council’s  
attention, after Deb and her husband happened 
to peer in the phone box while on a walk 
around the village. There was no notice on the 
outside, just a notice stuck up inside the box.  
 
Phone boxes can be ‘adopted’ for just £1. If 
you look up ‘new ideas for old phone boxes’, 
there are many different ideas for new uses, 
but one of the most popular seems to be fitting 
shelving and creating a ‘book swap’ or mini 
library. Some have had the windows removed 
and have plants growing out and climbing 
around the box. I read of one with an  
Ordnance survey map and local information 
inside, while others are used as art galleries. 
Please also look up Mellis Phone box,  
villagers created their own stained glass piec-
es, then replaced all the old glass with stained 
instead. It looks wonderful. Howsham phone 
box has Perspex ‘glass’ panels and they are all 
scratched or have cigarette burns in them. 
What are your suggestions? 

NEWSLETTER REGULARS 

Cadney Church services are on the 
first and third Sundays of the month at 
11am. In March this will be on the 5th and 
19th. 
 
Craft and Chat meets on alternate 
Wednesday afternoons at Howsham  
Village Hall from 1.30 to 3.30pm. In March 
this will on the 8th & 22nd.  
 
Howsham Village Hall is available to 
hire for £8 an hour with free time before 
and after your booking for setting up and  
clearing away. For enquiries and to check 
availability call 01652 678768.  
 
Library Bus. The bus calls once this 
month on the 16th. Vicarage Lane,  
Cadney 9.40 to 10.05 am. Cadney Road, 
Howsham, 10.10 to 10.20 am, Main Street 
from 10.25 to 10.35am.   

Keep up to date by following our  
community Twitter account. 

@cadney_howsham. 

Best Kept Village Meeting 
7pm, Tuesday 14th March at  

Howsham Village Hall 
This friendly informal group, meets again 
this month. New ideas, enthusiasm and 
people are always welcome. It is a great 
way to meet a few of your fellow villagers 

 
Ceilidh with Major Kelly’s Band Sat. 4March 
There are still a few tickets left for the Cei-
lidh. We hope lots of people will join in with 
the dancing, but you are welcome to just 
come and listen to the music. Lindsey 
Lodge Hospice is fantastic place, and we 
would like to raise as much for it as we can. 
£10 a ticket is a bargain for a night of great 
live music and a delicious supper too. Call 
01652 678768 if you would like tickets.  

Sunflower seed sowing session 
2pm, Saturday 22nd April 

Julie King and her husband Andy recently 
moved to Howsham, and Julie is already 
getting involved in village life. Where Julie 
and Andy previously lived, their village held 
an event where children (and adults) could 
come along plant up a sunflower seed, and 
decorate a pot. Everyone takes the potted 
seed home and then a few weeks later, 
they all got together again and planted 
them out. We thought it was a great idea, 
and plan on planting them along one of the 
fence sides in the park. They will look lovely 
in the summer. Then in September, when 
the village show comes around, the  
sunflower head can be entered in the show.  

Church Service at  
Howsham Village Hall on 30th April 

Cadney and Howsham are part of a group 
of five churches, when there is a fifth  
Sunday in a month, the churches take it in 
turns to have the extra service. Full details 
next month.  

Howsham’s May Day Duck race 
The duck race returns on May Day bank 
holiday once again. This year is has been 
decided that that the village hall and park 
will share the money raised. The park  

More News committee is looking into better drainage 
for the park, to make it better to use all 
year round. The village hall committee are  
planning on improving the toilets, than all  
areas of the village hall will have been  
improved in recent years. Hopefully we 
will be back to sunny weather again this 
year. More details next month.  
 

Brigg Macmillan CC group events 
Monday 6th March at Scawby VH from 
7pm, Craft Evening with Julie from the 
Craft Cabin, Brigg Garden Centre. Rag 
wreaths & paper folding (please bring own 
material and/or paperback book). Tickets 
£6 to include refreshments and ring for 
wreath.  
Saturday 1st April Spring Fayre at St. 
Mary’s RC Church Hall, 12.30 to 3.30pm.  


